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FROM THE RABBI’S DESK
by Rabbi Paul F. Resnick

Each of us can connect with TBS 
in our own way. If we have not 

met, please reach out to me and 
we can have lunch, a cup of tea, 

take a walk or just hello.

Rabbi Paul F. Resnick

If you know of someone in the hospital, at home 
recuperating, someone who suffered a loss in the 
family, or someone who is celebrating a simcha of 
any kind, please take a moment and send us an 
email at clergy@tbsroslyn.org. The more we know, 
the more we can show we care.

Creating a CARING Community. 
Sad news? Glad news? 

Please share it with us so we can help.

Time is flying by here at TBS. 
I am writing this article after 

completing almost three full months 
here as your senior rabbi. What a run 
it has been! Of course I am still the 
new kid on the block though I have 
learned so much about TBS and all 
that it does, all that it represents 
to the community and all that it 
provides for its congregants. This is a 
hopping place.

Just this week we had 
two authors share 

their books and what went into writing them. 
Rabbi Stanley Ringler, author of The Arc of History, 
A Social and Political Narrative of Family and Nation 
and Ambassador Indyk, author of Master of the 
Game - Henry Kissinger and the Art of the Middle 
East Diplomacy. 

There were several events in the Sukkah over the 
course of the week of the holiday of Sukkot. And 
these events, sponsored by the synagogue and its many different 
constituencies, brought together congregants of all ages.

And the TEAM of professionals continue to plan, challenge 
themselves and aim to provide opportunities for different folks 
to connect in different ways. Few events can be created for 
everyone at one time. So please look out for Hanukkah events- 

Rabbinical Sermons
Rabbi Alan B. Lucas and Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal's 

Sermons can be viewed on the TBS website 
at www.tbsroslyn.org. 

Go to the Main Menu – What's Happening – News

some for everyone, some for our youngest children in the ECC 
and some for retirees! 

I wrote in my first column...

Each of us can connect with TBS in our own way. If we have not met, 
please reach out to me and we can have lunch, a cup of tea, take a 
walk or just hello.

This, for me, is still the most meaningful way to get to know 
YOU! These conversations provide the fodder of how 

I approach my role here. And of 
course if you are ever in need of 
pastoral care and support, I am here 
for that too.  

Sometimes all we need is a good 
listening ear. Conversations allow 
for that opportunity. I want to end 
on a note about Shabbat. We have 
meaningful and engaging services 
for people of different ages and 
different needs. Please join us and if 
you want or need something we do 

not provide on Shabbat, let me know.  

Your clergy TEAM is here to share the beauty of Shabbat with 
you.

Rabbi  Paul F. Resnick
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Covid-19 put a damper on all 
travel for a couple of years but 

for Jews it was mostly felt in our 
inability to visit Israel, our homeland. 
Israel is celebrating 75 years of 
independence on April 26th so there 
is no better time to visit Israel than 
this year. I do wonder 
now that travel is fully 
open again how many 
of you will make visiting 
Israel a priority. I can tell 
you proudly that the 

first place I traveled to when the skies opened up 
was to Israel but its probably an unfair comparison 
to you because I not only went to visit our homeland 
but I went to visit my family. My mother and three 
siblings live in Israel and I hadn't seen them in more 
than two years because of the pandemic. Yet, I can't 
help but think of the Talmudic teaching of Kol Yisrael 
Arevim Ze La Ze – all Israelites are brethren and are 
responsible for each other. So, perhaps it should be your priority 
too since every Israeli IS your family member.

Yom Haatzmaut, Israel's independence Day is on April 26th so it 
seems far away but I urge you to begin now to put a plan in place 
to visit Israel on or around that day. Perhaps I'll even lead a group 
from the Temple. Much like on our Fourth of July, Yom Haatzmaut 
is always celebrated with much flare and fanfare, parades and 
celebrations capped off by gorgeous displays of fireworks across 

VISIT ISRAEL THIS YEAR!

CANTOR'S NOTES
by Cantor Ofer Barnoy

Can you imagine what 
celebrations are in store this 

year, the 75th year? I invite you 
to contact me to express an 

interest in coming along 
with me to be part of these 

grand celebrations. 

Cantor Ofer Barnoy

Hanukkah Dinner at TBS 
followed by 

Friday Night Live! 
Kabbalat Shabbat Service 

on 12/16/22

Save DateTHE

the land as dusk falls. It is the happiest of holidays even though 
we know that the price of independence and freedom is high 
and Israelis join all across the land to celebrate their country. Can 
you imagine what celebrations are in store this year, the 75th 
year? I invite you to contact me to express an interest in coming 
along with me to be part of these grand celebrations. 

If the dates surrounding Yom 
Haatzmaut don't work for you, 
I urge you to go visit anytime 
this year. Israel is beautiful year 
round and features a true four-
season cycle. Summer is hot and 
sun-drenched so those who love 
the beach and sun will love the 
summer in Israel. Winter, while 
rainy, is mild but if you like to ski 
there is always snow at the ski 
resort atop of Mount Hermon in 
the North. Spring is comfortable 
and features breathtaking displays 

of blooming flower fields and tree groves and Autumn is just as 
beautiful.  

So this year don't hesitate. Go visit your homeland, especially if it 
has been a while or perhaps your first time. Your soul yearns for it 
and your brothers and sisters are waiting to see you! 

Cantor Ofer  Barnoy
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FROM THE ASSOCIATE RABBI'S DESK 
by Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal

DARING TO BE DIFFERENT

Although Hanukkah is one of the 
two most widely celebrated holidays 
among American Jews (Passover is 
the other one), it sometimes seems 
that modern Jews have forgotten 

Hanukkah’s original meaning.  

 Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal
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A      rabbinic colleague once told 
me a story about a funeral 

at which he officiated. As the 
family of the deceased gathered 
in the synagogue for the funeral 
service, each man donned a kippah 
(yarmulke), taken either from his 
own pocket or from the basket in 
the synagogue lobby. At the end 
of the service, as the family left the 
synagogue and prepared to drive to 
the cemetery for 
the burial, each 

man took off his kippah and put it back where 
he had gotten it.  One young man either 
forgot to remove his kippah or chose not to. 
He walked out into the parking lot, kippah still 
on his head. Upon noticing this, his elderly 
grandmother chastised him.  “Joey, don’t 
walk out in the street with a yarmulke on,” she 
scolded.  “It isn’t nice.”  What, my colleague 
asked, could possibly be “not nice” about 
wearing a kippah in public?  A kippah, after all, 
is a time-honored symbol of Jewish tradition 
and observance.  It symbolizes everything 
that makes us unique as Jews.  

For some Jews, though, that might be precisely what is “not nice” 
about wearing a kippah in public. The kippah makes us Jews 
look different from everyone else around us. To wear a kippah in 
synagogue, fine; but out in the street? At the mall or the public 
library, where people from our larger communities could see 
us? Why would we want to do something that would make us 
recognizably different from everyone else?

I’m reminded of my colleague’s story every time we begin the 
Hebrew month of Kislev, the month in which we celebrate 
Hanukkah. Although Hanukkah is one of the two most widely 
celebrated holidays among American Jews (Passover is the other 
one), it sometimes seems that modern Jews have forgotten 
Hanukkah’s original meaning. In his book Festivals of the Jewish 
Year, historian Theodore Gaster explains the purpose of the 
ancient Maccabees’ struggle against their Greek oppressors.  
According to Gaster, “the real issue at stake was not the right of 
the Jews to be like everyone else, but their right to be different.”  
When Judah Maccabee and his band of rebels seized the Holy 
Temple from its Greek occupiers, cleansed it of the instruments 
of pagan worship with which the Greeks had filled it, and 
rededicated it to the God of Israel, they were not claiming the 
right of Jews to “blend in” to Greek society. They were claiming 
the right of Jews to be different from the Greeks, to dwell within 

the Hellenized world of the ancient Near East while retaining 
their own characteristics - their own rituals, their own modes of 
dress and speech, their own ideals and morals. They struggled 
and fought so that they could give their people - and their 
descendants - the gift of uniqueness.

This Hanukkah, as we receive gifts from our family and friends, 
let’s also make sure that we acknowledge and accept the gift that 
the Maccabees gave to us so many centuries ago: the freedom to 
be different. I propose a challenge: in memory of the Maccabees 
and all they fought for, try doing one thing this month that 

makes you noticeably different - 
noticeably Jewish. (If you already 
do one or more such things, add 
another!)  One Saturday, try leaving 
your kippah on all day (even after 
you leave synagogue) - or even 
just for a few hours.  Try pausing to 
wash your hands and/or to say the 
HaMotzi blessing before you eat 
bread. Cook kosher for your next 
dinner party.  Whatever you do, 
do it with pride.  It may be more 
than two thousand years after the 
original Hanukkah, but we’ve still 
got some Maccabee spirit in us. 

With wishes for a joyous Hanukkah,

Rabbi  Cara Weinstein Rosenthal
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I AM GRATEFUL

FROM THE EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT'S DESK
by Debbie Dubowsky

 
As we prepare 

for the upcoming 
Thanksgiving holiday and 
are commemorating the 

anniversary of the tragedy of 
the Tree of Life synagogue 
shooting, it’s time to give 

thanks for all we have. 

Debbie Dubowsky

It is hard not to be cognizant of 
antisemitism going on in our 

world today. Not only have the 
headlines been dominated by the 
insane anti-Semitic rants of Kanye 
West, but just this week, we heard 
that the basketball player Kyrie Irving 
tweeted about an anti-Semitic film. 
He won’t apologize for his actions 
but after pressure from the 
team and the media, 
he donated a large 
sum of money 

to the Anti-Defamation League. Although 
this was a good thing for the ADL, it seems 
like an empty gesture on the part of the 
basketball player. In Pennsylvania, there is a 
governor’s race between Democrat Joshua 
Shapiro and Republican, Doug Mastriano. 
Mr. Mastriano has criticized Mr. Shapiro for 
sending his children to Jewish day school 
and has called it a privileged, exclusive and 
elite school. This is all happening in 2022 
America - unbelievable. 

As we prepare for the upcoming Thanksgiving 
holiday and are commemorating the anniversary of the 
tragedy of the Tree of Life synagogue shooting, it’s time to give 
thanks for all we have. 

I am grateful that I am part of this wonderful Jewish community, 
TBS, where I can feel safe being a Jew. 

When my family and I come into the building and we are greeted 
by highly trained security guards, we feel safe to participate in 
temple activities. For this, I am grateful. When I look around and 

see our beautiful facility, I am grateful. When I call the office with 
a question or check the website for information, and everyone is 
so accommodating, I am grateful. 

When I come to Shabbat services and listen to the words of our 
clergy, I am grateful. When Rabbi Rosenthal delivers a sermon on 
Shabbat, and I leave with something that I can focus on during 
the week ahead, I am grateful.

When Rabbi Resnick teaches me about the service and sends me 
his reflections email, I am grateful. He has brought us 

new ideas and new energy. 

When Cantor Barnoy leads us in prayer, I am 
grateful. I am inspired when I hear him 

chanting and it lifts my spirits. 

When I deliver a package to a home bound 
member, I am grateful. I am grateful to be a 
part of a community who cares about the 
people who live here. 

When my family takes a class, whether 
it be the Machon Limud class for my high 

schoolers or Torah trope for me and my 
husband, I am grateful. Whenever I can attend 

a class that was organized by Sisterhood or Men’s 
Club, I am grateful. Not only because the topics are 

interesting and fun, but because it gives me a chance to 
learn and experience with others in our community. 

So, in a time of increasing antisemitism and global turmoil, I am 
grateful for a place where I can feel safe and I can grow as a Jew 
and as a member of a community. I hope you feel the same way 
too. 

Debbie
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Lately, when the alarm goes off each 
morning I moan – not at the early 

wakeup time, but at the deep darkness 
that greets me. During the spring and 
summer months when the light and 
sun comes through those very same 
shades, I smile and bounce out of bed. 
Regardless of the time I feel lighter and 
ready to embrace the day.

It has been said that we cannot know 
the light without experiencing the 

darkness, but at the same time, both dark and light experiences 
may be great teachers. Growth, creativity and transformation, 
are frequently born out of darkness but the ability to enjoy those 
processes lives in the light. One cannot exist without the other.

In general, I’m the type of person who reaches for the light 
as much as possible. However, ongoing concerns about our 
increasingly fractured country and the rise in antisemitism 
has filled the media and our collective psyche with many dark 
moments. The lessons of the two upcoming holidays sum up 
what it means to be Americans – Jewish Americans, who, when 
humbled in the face of enormous forces that seem beyond our 
control are able to find extraordinary leadership, grab hold of 
a common thread, and pull ourselves up out of the deepest, 
darkest recesses. 

FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
by Eileen Olan Bohrer

Health professionals provide endless lists of how to keep 
ourselves in the light. Some of my favorites revolve around 
mindfulness – such as acknowledging and expressing my 
gratitude and reaching out to those who might benefit from a 
little attention, kindness and caring. Though sometimes difficult, 
I try to be aware of any personal resistance to change, and to 
be patient with the perceived short comings of others as well as 
my own. I work to be authentic and trustworthy personally and 
professionally and to attempt to eliminate negativity from my 
life.  Needless to say, I am not always successful. It’s much easier 
to give the advice than to put it into action.

Among Jewish communities, the message and celebration of 
Thanksgiving and Hanukkah can be a way to bring light into each 
other’s lives and to remember nothing is impossible. Just think 
back to the recent High Holidays and our sanctuary filled with the 
hum of a vibrant, engaged congregation. We will see brightness 
emerge if we come together working towards common goals. 
With so many opportunities available for learning, political 
action, chesed and tzedakah, please join your TBS community in 
celebrating our small victories and looking forward to the future 
as we navigate this unprecedented time in our lives.

With best wishes to you and your loved ones for a peaceful, 
happy, and healthy upcoming holiday season.

Eileen

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
WWW.TBSROSLYN.ORG

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/TBSROSLYN

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM
TBSROSLYN

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE EVENTS AT TBS 
BY CONNECTING WITH US THROUGH 

OUR WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA.
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B'NAI MITZVAH
NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2022

ABIGAIL FORCHHEIMER
daughter of Deborah & Adam

November 19

ZOE ROSOF
daughter of Rachel & Jeremy

December 3

ANNE GOLDSTEIN
daughter of Rachel & Billy

December 10

HANNAH FRIEDMANN
daughter of Rachel & Jared

December 17 

AARON MANDELL
son of Jodi & David

November 12

HARRY WEBER
son of Aimee & Bram

November 5

HANNAH MANDELL
daughter of Jodi &David

November 12

SAM GOLDSTEIN
son of Rachel & Billy

December 10

SPENCER HOROWITZ
son of Miriam Altman & Arthur Horowitz  

December 17
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Whether it’s the egg wash on 
challah, sparkles in student’s eyes 

or candles on Hanukkah, things have 
been shining bright in the ECC! The 
school year started off smoothly and 
the weather was practically perfect. 
The teachers and students have been 
baking challah for Shabbat and there 
is nothing like the smell of freshly 
baked challah on a Friday! The children 
practice rolling, squishing and braiding 
to make their masterpieces. If they’re 
lucky, the teachers might even give 

them some chocolate chunks to make it an extra sweet Shabbat.  

The children in both our regular classes and our Grown Up and 
Me classes have been growing and learning. The excitement 
behind their eyes as their teacher rolls the dice to see which farm 
animal to move like, when they collaborate on art projects and 
when they build cities out of blocks is something that brightens 
my days. 

Our holiday-a-lot programs were off to a great start this year, and 
we are so happy to be able to come together as a community 
to celebrate. Sparkly dresses and brand new shoes were shining 
bright as children celebrated Shabbat-A-Lot, Pizza in the Hut and 
Simchat Torah-A-Lot.  Shaking the lulav and etrog in the Sukkah 
was not as bright, as the weather did not want to cooperate but 
we were able to sing and say the blessings outside before having 
our Pizza Adjacent to The Hut. Hopefully next year, the stars will 
shine brightly over us while we eat, laugh and craft!

BARNET & ANNETTE OSTROW 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

by Kim Weinberg, Director of Early Childhood Center

SAVE THE DATES!

If you or anyone you know would like to know more 
about our school, please call us at 516-621-1171.

SHINING BRIGHT

Novemb er/Decemb er Highlights

Tues., 11/8   	 Election Day/Staff Professional 	
	 Development- NO SCHOOL
Fri., 11/11	 Veteran’s Day- NO SCHOOL
Mon.-Fri., 11/14-18	 ECC Mitzvah Project/Food Drive Week
Wed., 11/16	 Parent Teacher Conferences- 
	 NO SCHOOL
Sat., 11/19	 Mini Minyan @11am
Wed., 11/23           	 Thanksgiving Feasts/No Aftercare 
	 or Enrichment
Thurs.-Fri, 11/24-25  	 Thanksgiving Recess- NO SCHOOL
Tue., 11/29             	 Author’s Visit
Sat., 12/10              	 Mini Minyan @11am
Sun., 12/18             	 First Night of Hanukkah
Mon., 12/19	 ECC Hanukkah Party @4:45-5:45pm
Fri., 12/23              	 ECC Hanukkah Parties in Classroom/	
	 No Aftercare or Enrichment
Sat.-Mon, 12/24-1/2	 Winter Recess- NO SCHOOL
Tues., 1/3               	 School Re-Opens

As the calendar year comes to an end, I hope that you have 
meaningful holiday experiences with your families.  I am looking 
forward to preparing for and celebrating Thanksgiving and 
Hanukkah with the children. I wish you nothing but health, 
happiness and success in the 2023 year!

Shine Bright,

Kim

Early Childhood Center students having fun with Matt the Music Man!

Celebrating Sukkot with Pizza in the Hut
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VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
WWW.TBSROSLYN.ORG

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/TBSROSLYN

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM
TBSROSLYN

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE EVENTS AT TBS 
BY CONNECTING WITH US THROUGH 

OUR WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA.

On Hanukkah, we celebrate the 
miracle of light. We delight in the 

brilliant blaze of each candle, then 
revel in their sustained radiance and 
warmth. Here at Temple Beth Sholom 
Religious School, there’s little doubt 
that our esteemed educators have 
been that continuous source of light 
for our students, igniting the minds 
of countless Jewish children and 
sparking their curiosity, intelligence 
and imagination. Much like the 
Macabbim of old, our teachers are our 

brave, resourceful heroes. But how do we keep their intellectual 
and pedagogical candles lit? How do we invest in our educators 
to ensure they receive the support they deserve? One keyway is 
through consistent and high-end professional development.

Having been the Religious School Director for the past 16 years, 
I understand the vital importance of sustained innovation. It’s a 
lesson I learned early under the guidance of our Rabbi emeritus, 
Rabbi Alan B. Lucas, and it is a lesson I continually learn. Every 
Sunday after Religious School, our educators remain at TBS 
and have professional development as part of their workday. 
For one hour per week, our teachers transform into students, 
our educators into the educated. The truth is, there are no 
shortcuts in quality education. If you don’t play the long game, 
you are destined to fall short. Fine tuning a teacher’s craft and 
adding to their pedagogical toolbox requires time, dedication 
and financial investment. Nowadays, with our students and 
their families being pulled in so many different extracurricular 
directions, we need to maximize the precious time we have with 
them. We need to engage our students through thoughtful and 
meaningful educational programming.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
by Sharon Solomon,

Educational Director - Community Engagement and Development

TBS PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT: 
KEEPING THE INTELLECTUAL FLAMES ABLAZE

From Pedagogical Therapists and Creative Writing Professors to 
IDF soldiers and business CEOs, our TBS Board of Education – 
under the leadership of VP, Carrie Gordon and chairs, Dr. Phyllis 
Fried Goldberg and Talia Lederman – understands the value in 
providing professional development and have worked to invite 
top-tier professionals to our school. Just recently, TBS welcomed 
Dr. Nancy Parkes, an educational consultant, specializing in 
social and emotional learning in a Jewish education, to speak 
at our opening professional development session. Dr. Parkes 
spoke about the importance of supporting the whole child, and 
posed the question: What specific methods are you implementing 
in the classroom to hear your students' story? Asking these kinds 
of questions, then providing educators with concrete activities 
and exercises to explore them, works to reinvigorate a teacher’s 
lesson plans. And ultimately, of course, it is the students who 
benefit most.

Perhaps you are familiar with Abraham Joshua Heschel’s famous 
quote, that the teacher is the text that the students never forget. 
Yet it is worthwhile to examine Heschel’s full statement on the 
matter. Heschel continued: more than anything else, it is not 
textbooks that are needed, but “text” people. In other words, we 
must invest in those who are passionate about their Judaism 
and can transmit this enthusiasm to our students. Empowering 
educators through professional development training and 
workshops strengthens each teacher’s text. In Hanukkah-terms, 
it is the oil that sustains their intellectual flames, and keeps the 
bright minds of our Religious School aglow.

Wishing you all a Month filled with joy and light.

Best Regards, Sharon 
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Makom High School teens 
continue to be active 

and engaged in Jewish life 
in a variety of ways. We have 
worked diligently to create 
alternative programs to suit 

our teens’ busy lives. Some programs meet on a weekly basis 
such as our Madrichim Leadership Program. Others meet twice 
a month like our Torah Limud Program and our ACTIV8! Social 
Action Program/J-Teens.

TBS teens are finding their way by choosing their path to Jewish 
life and Jewish involvement. Each of the programs involves an 
emphasis on continuing an exploration of a particular pathway to 
involvement. Our main priority is to allow our teens to fulfill their 
Jewish identity through their own individual intellectual pursuits 
and interests. By allowing them to focus on their passions, they 
will make a greater difference not only for themselves but for 
their community at large.

All our Makom programs focus on Chesed, Tzedakah and Kehilah 
to bring unity, collaboration, and empowerment; from Makom 
Madrichim (student aides) who help TBS younger students 
in the Religious School classroom to the members of ACTIV8! 
who help with in our own community. The teens also help the 
broader community in the work of Tikun Olam- repair the world, 
to finally TBS Limud, Torah study program who open their homes 
(Hachnasat Orchim) as a way to practice the values that they learn. 
Only when the intellectual and social foundation is strong can 
our teens dare to explore and venture outside of their immediate 
bounds. That is why we connect all of our programs with study 
(limud), empowerment (ha’atzama) and action (hafala) as a solid 
Torah basis and a springboard for all that they will be doing.

In Sefer Devarim, Deuteronomy, Parashat Nitzavim 30:11,14 it 
says, It is not baffling for you nor is it beyond reach…it is very close 
to you, …in your heart, to observe it…

FROM MAKOM
by Sharon Solomon, 

Educational Director - Community Engagement and Development

An example of this is how our ACTIV8! teens first meet to 
empower and educate themselves about a social project. They 
learn from volunteers in our community such as Phyllis Pellman, 
TBS VP for Tikkun Olam who has been instrumental not only at 
TBS but active as a liaison for TBS in TANS – Tikkun Alliance for 
the North Shore. The teens learn from these mentors and role 
models how it takes consistency and continuity to successfully 
engage a community.

Afterwards, the ACTIV8! teens move on to educating the younger 
Religious School students in their classrooms by talking to them 
and motivating them to take part in their tikkun olam initiatives 
in repairing the world. How powerful it is that our teens are the 
guides and mentors to our youngest learners. There is no greater 
learning experience than to learn not only by doing but by 
teaching others.

The teens are the link to this powerful form of learning – in doing 
their sacred work they impart on others that they too have the 
power to be an agent of change and good for the world.

Sharon & SilviaMadrichim Leadership Progam

ACTIV8!/J-Teens

Limud Torah Study Group
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We would love to honor you at Shabbat Services during your birthday 
and anniversary month so please visit our website tbsroslyn.org and on 
the homepage scroll down to Birthday and Anniversary Shabbat RSVP.

November 19th and December 17th 

THE JOSHUA 
SOCIETY

Helene & David Abiri
Rebecca & Michael Altman
Anonymous
Anita & Bill Baron
Susan & Lewis Bartell
Denise & Barry Bass
Ellen & Bruce Belsky
Sanford Berger
Felice & Len Bergman
Caryn & Michael Beyer
Harriett Beyer
Lauren & Phillip Beyer
Lori & Stephen Beyer
Beatrice Bloom
Carolyn & John Canova
Ester & Allan Causanschi
Irving Chernofsky
Harriet & Mark Chertok
Natalie and Paul Cohn

Debbie & Jay Dubowsky
Beth & Marc Eichenholtz
Carol Feldman
Lisa & Ted Felderman
Arlene & Daniel Fisher
Rachel & Jared Friedmann
Denise Gold
Judy Goldberg
Rena & Andrew Goodman
Carrie & Harold Gordon
Pearl & Nathan Halegua
Susan & Jon Held
Louise & Robert Hersh
Marilyn & Patrick Jacques
Amy & Robert Kane
Arlene & Seymour Katz
Cynthia & Ronnie Katz
Yale Kessler
Mindy & Steven Kober

Betsy Landsman
Jeffrey Lehrman	
Lisa & Richard Levine
Rita & David Levy
Madeline & Irwin Lieber
Marcia & Mark Lilling
Amy & Marc Magid
Limor & Jordan Mann
Robin & Jay Merker
Jill Naviasky
Louis Naviasky
David Oestreich
Batsheva & Ronald Ostrow
Phyllis & Elliot Pellman
Stephanie Relkin
Tina & Paul Rotstein
Dara & Brian Rubenstein 
Marilyn & Barry Rubenstein
Rebecca & Morty Schaja

In Proverbs 27:18 Joshua says:

“Whoever tends the tree will eat its fruit.”
As the protégé and successor of Moses, Joshua was a dreamer and a doer - a visionary and 

leader who ultimately led the Jews into Israel.

Contributors to The Joshua Society will be both dreamers and 
doers, leading and strengthening for tomorrow.

Rose & Alan Schecter
Lisa Schlesinger
Frances & Glenn Schor
Rachel & Michael Schor
Robin & Barry Simonson
Stephanie & Jeffrey Sorkin
Tinette Sterling
Doris Tolins
Sharon and Marc Tract
Ellen & Paul Walk
Jocelyn and Jared Wasserman
Phyllis Wertenteil
Laurie & Stuart Wilkins
Shoshanna Wingate
Phyllis Wolpert
Dorine & Robert Wulwick
Laurie & Arthur Zagelbaum

Margy & Marc Cohen
Bonnie & Barry Epstein
Carol & Ira Fishman
Amy & Lester Friedlander
Eva & Sanford Gerber

Rabbi's Circle
Karen & James Goldstick
Renee Lefland & Dan Mallin
Julie & David Samber
Melody & Daniel Schor
Michelle and Howard Schor

Amilia Schrier & Edward Smith
Wendy & Scott Siegel
Sarah & Avi Stein
Debra & Henry Sutton
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The following week, TBS Sisterhood, in partnership with the Sid 
Jacobson JCC, held a Meet the Author night. We were fortunate 
to have a discussion with Martin Indyk, former U.S. ambassador 
to Israel about his book, Master of the Game: Henry Kissinger and 
the Art of Middle East Diplomacy. It was an extraordinary evening 
in which we gained remarkable insight into the Yom Kippur War 
and the negotiations for peace that followed.

Sisterhood’s fall education programming has resumed. There 
is something for everyone! If you are interested in Psalms, 
then we have a class for that. Zahava Rosenfeld is teaching a 
series of classes on the Book of Psalms: King David’s Struggle 
and Wisdom for Survival in a Post-COVID World.  For the Yiddish 
speakers among us, Ruth Solomon is continuing her Yiddish 
class (via Zoom) starting in November. For those contemplating 
the bigger, theological questions, Rabbi Rosenthal is teaching a 
monthly class on When Bad Things Happen to Good People: The 
Jewish Quest to Understand God. Lunch & Learn has also resumed 
with Rabbi Resnick speaking on The Top Ten Things to Say or Do 
to Keep Your Child or Grandchild Jewish. Cantor Barnoy will be 
discussing current Israeli affairs with his Hot Off the Press series. 
And for those interested in a little learning and a lot of discussion, 
you can join the Rosh Chodesh group on Women’s Leadership, 
led by Wende Jager-Hyman. We look forward to seeing you at 
some of the many events Sisterhood sponsors.

Sherri & Helaine

The High Holidays are but a 
memory, albeit a pleasant 

one.  Sisterhood held a Chacuterie 
board workshop just before 
Rosh Hashanah. It was a sold-out 
event! Led by our own co-VP of 
Programming, Karen Spitalnick, 
we made decorative appetizer 
boards to serve our families 

on Shabbat or during the holiday. Shelter Rock Jewish Center 
Sisterhood joined us for this event which made it even more 
festive. We hope to do more events with them this year. And since 
this event was so close to Rosh Hashanah, many of us purchased 
balls of challah dough which (after shaping and baking) graced 
our holiday tables also.

As usual, it rained on the Sisterhood Sukkot program, and we had 
to hold it indoors in the chapel. In partnership with the Social 
Action Committee and Men’s club, we had an enlightening 
program on the plight of Ukrainian refugees who do not have 
family members to sponsor them. Rabbi Bassin, from HIAS 
gave a presentation on the effort to help these families. She 
told us about Welcome Circles where a group of volunteers 
sponsor a family. TBS is fortunate that some of our neighboring 
congregations have formed an interfaith coalition, Upholding 
Humanity, which coordinates with HIAS and is helping several 
families. We are considering joining the Upholding Humanity 
coalition.

L to R: Elyse Ingber, cultural arts director of the Sid Jacobson JCC, Martin 
Indyk, author of Master of the Game, about Middle East diplomacy during 
Henry Kissinger's tenure as Secretary State under former President Richard 

Nixon; and Wende Jager-Hyman, Sisterhood Author Nights chair.

L to R: Elyse Ingber, Nadine Kesten, Sherri Warshavsky and Wende Jager-
Hyman with Martin Indyk, former Ambassador to Israel and author 

of Master of the Game, a book about Former Secretary of State Henry 
Kissinger's diplomatic negotiations in the Middle East.

SISTERHOOD SCOOP
by Sherri Warshavsky & Helaine Kurtzman, Sisterhood Co-Presidents
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First I hope everyone is looking forward to the 
upcoming holidays.  Men’s Club is batting 

1000 unlike the Yankees 
and Mets. At least we have 
the Jets and Giants now 
doing well. This brings me 
to our latest event which 
took place at the Garvies 
Point Brewery where we 

watched the Jets take on the New England 
Patriots. Everyone had a great time; we tried 
a variety of craft beers, had some nosh and 
just sat and talked with the game on the TV.  This is what Men’s 
Club is all about - just getting together and hanging out. I am 
happy to say we have had some new faces come to our events 

MEN’S CLUB CORNER
by Evan Wagner, President

11/16	 Sip and Paint
12/3	 Comedy Night 
2/12	 World Wide Wrap
3/26	 Seder & Scotch Candle Packing 
5/2	 Tequila Tasting 
TBA	 End of Year BBQ

PLEASE SUPPORT

MARCH 18, 2023 TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM FUNDRAISER
We are looking for donations for our raffle, silent auction and swag bag. Please contact us if you have 
connections to experiences, restaurants, stores, sporting events etc. Cheri Dubner  |  917-748-3739  
Ckdubner@gmail.com or Jocelyn Wasserman  |  917-697-8393  |  Jocelynwasserman@gmail.com. 

ALL PROCEEDS FROM THE EVENT WILL BE USED FOR ADULT AND CHILDREN’S PROGRAMMING. 

but I would still like even more. I understand my emails can be 
annoying at times but trust me if you try at least one event you 

will see just what a great time we have. I 
just had pictures pop up from 2013 when 
we went to make wine at Wine U. It put a 
smile on my face. So please try to come to 
our events.  Like I said, I promise you will feel 
welcome and have a great time.

If you have any suggestions for events please 
contact me. I look forward to gaining more 
members as we have a great event schedule 
set up.

If you have any questions please contact me at Evan@gustbuster.
com.

Respectfully,  Evan
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COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
by Sharon Solomon, Educational Director - Community Engagement & Development 

and Rebecca Altman, Vice President of Community Engagement

We are delighted to offer varied programs for Israel’s 75th 
Birthday celebration. The Israel committee is hard at work 

planning year-long programming with the intention to reach 
the many needs and interests of our community. We will be 
having an author series as well as Israeli cooking series with a 
professional chef and our clergy. Another learning opportunity 
will be Mifgash M’dabrim B’Ivrit (conversational Hebrew) just to 
name a few.

We are excited to bring the community back to TBS to explore, 
for all ages, their many interests about Israel.

If you have any suggestions for the committee, please contact 
Rebecca Altman at rebrub4@aol.com or Sharon Solomon at 
sharonsolomon@tbsroslyn.org.

Sharon & Reb ecca

 
Wednesday,  October 19th at 8pm 

MMeeeett  tthhee  AAuutthhoorr  
Rabbi Stanley Ringler presents his book 

TThhee  AArrcc  ooff   OOuurr  HHiissttoorryy                                                                                                                                    
AA  SSoocciiaall  aanndd  PPoolliittiiccaall  NNaarrrraattiivvee  ooff  FFaammiillyy  aanndd  NNaattiioonn    

In conversation with Rabbi Alan B. Lucas    

M’dabrim b’Ivrit—HaMifgash   
 

A Hebrew class for Hebrew speakers                                        
(intermediate-advanced level)                                                           

Touching on relevant topics and Israeli culture 
 

Sunday afternoons at 5 pm                                                               
with Educator Shmulik Baumvoll 

 
October 23, 30                                                                                   

November 6, 13, 20                                                                             
December 4, 11, 18 

 
$72—payable to TBS 

(For Zoom information, contact religiousschool@tbsroslyn.org)  

ית( עבר)במפגש  מדברים  ב  

    October   23, 30                                                                                   
November   6, 13, 20                                                                             
December   4, 11, 18 

Sunday afternoons at 5 pm                                                               
with Educator Shmulik Baumvoll 

Torah Trop Class for Beginners 
 

Sunday mornings 9:00-9:30 am                                       
with Educator Janet Jeddah 

 
 
 
 

$72—payable to TBS 

    October   23, 30                                                                                   
November   6, 13, 20                                                                             
December   4, 11, 18 

Tour the TBS Museum 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Saturday, November 5th     
at 12 Noon 

The Essence of the 
Hebrew Letters 
With Batsheva Slavin 

Israeli Cooking Series with the Clergy 
Session 1:  Learn how to make shakshuka 

 

 

Sunday, November 13th at 9:30 am 

With Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal                             
Yochi Thum                                                                           

Robert Bichoupan 

Sunday, November 13th 
at 9:30 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For ECC, Religious School and Families      
with young children 

 
       Tuesday, November 29th at 4 pm 

Author Event 
 

Deborah Bodin Cohen 
 

The Engineer Ari Books 

WAYS TO GET INVOLVED

1.	Help in office with mailings- about 1 time per month for 1-3 	
		  hours

2.	Help plan events

		  a.  Club TBS - March 18, 2023 - plan event, solicit raffles 	
			   and corporate sponsors
		  b.	 Israel’s 75th year
		  c.	 TBS Gala

3.	Join a committee

		  a.	 Board of Education - Overall supervision of the Early 	
			   Childhood Center, Religious School and the High 		
			   School.  Meets about once a month on Thursday at 		
			   8pm.
		  b.	 Community Engagement Committee - Responsible 	
			   for obtaining, integrating and retaining members.  		
			   Delivering packages to homebound as part of our 
			   TBS 2 You initiative. 
		  c.	 Religious Affairs Committee - Present a set of guiding 	
			   principles for religious services in synagogue. Meets 	
			   about once a month on Monday at 8pm.
		  d.	 Budget and Finance Committee - Responsible for the 	
			   examination, verification and general review of the 		
			   books of account and the funds of the Congregation. 
		  e.	 Social Action Committee - Develop and maintain 		
			   liaison with community organizations.   
		  f.	 Camp Committee - Overall supervision of the Summer 	
			   Program.  
		  g.	 Inclusion Committee - Help make the synagogue 		
		       more inclusive. Special needs programs for children, 	
			   determine special accommodations for adults.
		  h. House Committee - General charge of maintenance 	
			   and repair of the temple buildings and facilities.

4.	ATID-help plan events to bring young families together

Welcome New Members
Jessica and Geoffrey Adler

Valerie Elmalem and David Frankel
Melissa Leibell & Ryan Hiller
Shari and Robert Kowalsky

Annabelle and Steven Rabiei
Caroline and Or Raitses

Maureen and Elie Reyhanian

If you wish to join any of these committees or to get involved 
please email: membership@tbsroslyn.org



Hila Klein
Amy Magid
Limor Mann
Beth Ostrow
Jillian Per
David Pollack
Jocelyn Ringler
Yaakov Ringler
Avi Simkhai
Batsheva Slavin
Sharon Solomon
Stephanie Sorkin 
Jeff Sorkin
Sarah Stein
Avi Stein
Rose Warshawsky

Religious Affairs 
VP Religious Affairs               
   Sanford Berger                         
Chairperson
   Michael Mand                             
Rebecca Altman
Carolyn Canova      
Janet Cooperman                                                                            
Barry Epstein
Pearl Halegua   
Nadine Kesten 
Limor Mann
Avi Simkhai
Joseph Soffer                                                 
Ellen Walk
David Wasserman
Madeline Yousefzadeh                                                     
Mansour Zarabi                                                                    

Social Action 
Chairperson
   Wende Jager- Hyman
Scott Albin
Deborah Brosowsky
Judy Goldberg
Pearl Halegua
Beatrice Karten
Arlene Katz
Rosalyn Landsman 
Linda Leaf
Linda Leibovitz
Parvenah Saraf
Daphne Solomon
Selda Steckler
Ellen Walk
Rose Warshawsky
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COMMITTEES
As of October 28, 2022

Board of Education
VP Education
   Carrie Gordon
Co-chairs
   Phyllis Fried Goldenberg
   Talya Lederman
Rebecca Altman
Samantha Fensterman
Farrah Forrest
Amy Guttell
Pearl Halegua                                         
Arlene Katz
Stephanie Kolin
Annabelle Rabiei
Maureen Reyhanian
Julia Sundel
Jocelyn Wasserman
Dena Weiner
Francine Weinman
RS PTA Co-presidents
   Rachel Friedmann  
   Jill Zarin
ECC PTA Co-presidents
   Elaine Jacobs  
   Hila Klein

Budget and Finance
Chairperson
   Morty Schaja
Financial Secretary
   Jared Friedmann
Treasurer
   Alan Goldstein
VP Fianace
   Louis Naviasky
Rebecca Altman
Lewis Bartell
Bruce Belsky
Len Bergman
Carolyn Canova
Irving Chernofsky
Adam Forchheimer
Billy Goldstein
Carrie Gordon
Pearl Halegua 
Steve Kober
Richard Levine
Gil Lipper
Marc Magid 
Boaz Ben Moshe
Howard Schnitzer
Steve Seltzer
Gregg Sincoff
Evan Wagner
Jared Wasserman

Camp Committee
Chairperson
   Louis Naviasky
Rebecca Altman
Danny Fisher

Alan Goldstein
Robert Spitalnick

Club TBS
Co-chairs 
   Cheri Dubner 
   Jocelyn Wassrman
Rebecca Altman
Lauren Director
Samantha Fensterman
Farrah Forrest
Rachel Friedmann
Debbie Goldberg
Carrie Gordon
Ronit Hakimi
Pearl Halegua
Melissa Hiller
Marisa Katz
Beth Klein
Jenna Knoll
Stephanie Kolin
Richard Levine
Limor Mann
Annabelle Rabiei
Stephanie Relkin
Allison Rock
Alyssa Schimel
Stacey Schwartz
Natalie Shayanfekr
Stephanie Sorkin
Elise Stoller
Beth Weinberg

Community Engagement
VP Membership Engagement
   Rebecca Altman
Barry Bass
Denise Bass
Lisa Berger
Len Bergman
Ellen Dicker
Cheri Dubner
Sari Ferraro
Jared Friedmann
Rachel Friedmann
Carrie Gordon
Amy Guttell
Ronit Hakimi
Kim Henslovitz
Louise Hersh
Steven Kantorowitz
Cindy Katz
Stephanie Kolin
Betsy Landsman
Talya Lederman
Amy Magid
Limor Mann
Dana Moskowitz
Karin Naim
Phyllis Pellman
Jillian Per

Rachel Pollack
Helen Putterman
Sharon Reifer
Lauren Rubin
Sharon Solomon
Stephanie Sorkin
Ellen Walk
Jocelyn Wasserman
Dena Weiner

House Committee
Chairperson
   Len Bergman
Rebecca Altman
Lewis Bartell
Joe Bruck
Jay Dubowsky
Michael Gilbert
Carrie Gordon
Gil Lipper
Marc Magid
Steven Palter
Evan Wagner

Inclusion
Co-chairs
   Pearl Halegua
   Jocelyn Wasserman
Rebecca Altman
Cindy Feldman
Farrah Forrest
Jeanne Goldman
Carrie Gordon
Kim Jaffe
Arlene Katz
Rosalyn Landsman
Talya Lederman
Michael Margulis
Jocelyn Ringler
Sharon Solomon
Stephanie Sorkin
Selda Steckler
Dorine Wulwick
Itzchak Zivari

Israel @75
Rebecca Altman
Elaine Benlevi
Robert Bichoupan
Susan Ben Moshe
Boaz Ben Moshe
Fred Fefer
Richard Feldstein
Ronit Gilady
Carrie Gordon
Ronit Hakimi
Pearl Halegua
Marilyn Jacques
Patrick Jacques
Cindy Katz
Arnon Klein
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TBS IN ACTION by Wende Jager-Hyman

SOCIAL ACTION
T O R A H  T E A C H E S . . .

If I am not for myself, who will be for me? But if I am only for myself, who am I? If not now, when?
 Hillel - Ethics of the Fathers, 1:14

We hope that you were able to join us for our Roe V. Wade 
discussions. Rabbi Rosenthal shared wonderful insights on 

Jewish Biblical, Talmudic and Rabbinic  reproduction, abortion 
and women’s related health issues. We also welcomed an 
esteemed panel of experts that shared their perspectives with our 
congregation. If you were not able to attend the presentations 
you can view them through the links that are available on the 
Social Action Section of  our website.

Our Social Action Committee partnered with TBS’s Sisterhood 
and Men’s Club on Sukkot to welcome Rabbi Sarah Bassin, 
Director of Clergy and Congregations for HIAS, virtually, into our 
Sukkah.  Rabbi Bassin introduced HIAS’s Welcome Circle Program 
to our Congregation. The Welcome Circle Program was originally 
established by HIAS to assist Afghan evacuees in resettling in 
the United States. Unfortunately, due to current world events, 
the need for resettlement assistance has become a priority 
for Ukrainian refugees. We will be partnering with Upholding 
Humanity, which is an interfaith coalition based on Long Island 
and was created by local religious institutions and advocacy 
groups that include; The Islamic Center of Long Island, Temple 
Sinai of Roslyn, Community Synagogue of Port Washington, the 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Shelter Rock, and the UJA 

Federation-New York. You will be receiving more information on 
how you can become involved in this extremely critical work.

On the weekend of January 13 -16, Martin Luther King Weekend, 
we will be joining with Abraham’s Table as part of Long Island’s 
Interfaith response to hate and the rise in hate crimes throughout 
our area.

We are dedicated to continue to develop educational and active 
programs that are geared to supporting the Jewish value of 
helping to make this a just and better world for all.

Please keep checking the Social Action Committee section of 
the TBS website, and in the weekly Programing and Education 
Update we will be posting links and information about issues 
and programs that are important to all of us. We welcome your 
ideas and input and hope that you will join us.   

You are not obligated to complete the work, 
but neither are you free to abandon it.

Rabbi Tarfon, Ethics of the Fathers 2:21

Wende

L’DOR V’DOR – From Generation to Generation
Create a lasting legacy of your family’s connection to Temple Beth Sholom 

with the purchase of an engraved brick for the Courtyard 
in our new Early Childhood and Lifelong Learning Center. 

YOU CAN EVEN CHOOSE BETWEEN TWO SIZED BRICKS:
Size 4"x 8": Cost: $180 per brick or 3 for $500

(Each brick can include 3 lines of text with up to 14 characters)
Size 12"x12": Cost: $540 per brick 

     (Each brick can include 8 lines of text with up to 16 characters)

Characters include letters, numbers, symbols, and spaces. 
To purchase bricks go to: www.tbsroslyn.org

Click on Learning - Ostrow Early Childhood Center - Brick Purchase Form Button
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T orah Fund has a new look!! With our Be Strong & 
Courageous campaign, we will summon strength and 

fortitude in these changing times to continue to make an 
important impact at our global Conservative/Masorti institutes 
of higher education.  Torah Fund is beginning our 80th year.  Our 
new Chazak v’Ematz Campaign has begun and it is our hope 
that every member of Temple Beth Sholom finds a way to honor 
and celebrate this milestone year. The most significant way to 
guarantee the success of our Torah Fund campaign is by your 
contributions.

A number of Sisterhood members plan to attend the BQLI Torah 
Fund kickoff which will include a discussion led by noted food 
writer and cookbook author Leah Koenig, and will focus on the 
diverse cuisine of Ethiopia, Rome and India. The discussion will 
be followed by a food tasting. We are all looking forward to this 
event on November 2, 2022.

It is wonderful to be part of this year’s Torah Fund Campaign–
the 80th anniversary of the Torah Fund. Since its inception in 
1942 the Torah Fund has relied upon modest contributions of 
thousands of individuals to train and educate rabbis, cantors, 
scholars, educators, and lay leaders. These are the people who 
guide, teach, and uplift our people, one at a time, whether in 
person or remotely, during these challenging times. 

Benefactor		  $ 180.00
Guardian 		  $ 300.00
Associate Patron:		  $ 600.00
Patron:		  $ 1200.00
Certificates:		  $ 18.00
Cards (all occasions)	 $ 5.00

TORAH FUND
by Janet Cohen Eder

CHAZAK V’EMATZ – BE STRONG & COURAGEOUS

Thanks to all the TBS members who already support the Torah 
Fund.  Also consider sending Torah Fund cards to mark milestone 
events. Your contributions are fully tax deductible and can be 
made by check payable directly to the Torah Fund and sent to 
either one of us.

Janet  & Rose

Janet Cohen Eder
27 Stirrup Lane
Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 330-1279
jcohene@aol.com

Rose Gole Warshawsky
24 The Maples
Roslyn, NY 11576
(917) 576-0826
mrwarsh@optonline.net

(All checks payable to Torah Fund please)

Send your tax-deductible donations to:

Do you have children or grandchildren in College? 
Do you want to keep them connected to Temple Beth Sholom? 

For only $65.00 per student (Sisterhood Member) or $80 (non-Sisterhood Member), 
Sisterhood will send a package of holiday goodies 4 times a year. We will send a small package 

for Rosh Hashanah and larger packages for Chanukah, Purim and Pesach. 
Just let us know names and addresses. 

To order and pay by PayPal, go to www.tbsroslyn.org, under the Main Menu 
click Community - Sisterhood and then click the College Youth Packages Button

ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CONTACT: 
Barbara Kaplan at 516-621-1446 or barbara@allkidsfair.com

or Karen Horwitz at 516-241-4871 or kbernsteinny@verizon.ne t

College Youth
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DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2022/5783  
SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Please Note: Schedule of Services are subject to change. Please refer to the worship section 
on the homepage of our website at www.tbsroslyn.org for up to date information.

Friday Evening, November 4	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:29 PM

Saturday Morning, November 5	 9:30 AM
	 Parashat Lech-Lecha
    Havdalah Bar Mitzvah of Harry Weber

Friday Evening, November 11	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:21 PM

Saturday Morning, November 12	 9:30 AM
	 Parashat Vayera
    B’nei Mitzvah of Hannah and Aaron Mandell

Saturday Evening, November 12
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             4:30 PM

Friday Evening, November 18	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:16 PM

Saturday Morning, November 19	 9:30 AM
	 Parashat  Chayei Sara
    Bat Mitzvah of Abigail Forchheimer

Thursday, November 24	  
	 Thanksgiving Day	 9:00 AM & 7:30 PM 
    Office Closed 
	 Rosh  Chodesh Kislev 

Friday Morning, November 25                       9:00 AM
    Office Closed 
    Rosh  Chodesh Kislev

Friday Evening, November 25	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:11 PM

Saturday Morning, November 26	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat Toldot 
    Mincha Following Kiddush	 12:30 PM
	 No Ma’ariv Services 
Friday Evening, December 2	 5:30 PM 
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:09 PM 

Saturday Morning, December 3	 9:30 AM
	 Parshat Vayetzei
    Bat Mitzvah of Zoe Rosof

Saturday Evening, December 3
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             4:30 PM

Friday Evening, December 9	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:08 PM

Saturday Morning, December 10	 9:30 AM
	 Parashat Vayishlach 
    B’nei Mitzvah of Anne and Samuel Goldstein

Saturday Evening, December 10
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             4:30 PM

Friday Evening, December 16	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:10 PM

Saturday Morning, December 17	 9:30 AM
	 Parashat Vayeshev 
     Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Friedmann

Saturday Evening, December 17
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel  	 4:30 PM
	 Bar Mitzvah of Spencer Horowitz 

Sunday December 18                   9:00 AM & 7:30 PM
    Erev Chanukkah

Friday Evening, December 23	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:13 PM

Saturday Morning, December 24	 9:30 AM
	 Parashat Miketz 
	 Rosh  Chodesh Tevet
    Mincha Following Kiddush	 12:30 PM
	 No Ma’ariv Services

Sunday December 25                   9:00 AM & 7:30 PM
	 Rosh  Chodesh Tevet

Friday Evening, December 30	       5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:17 PM

Saturday Morning, December 31	 9:30 AM
	 Parshat Vayigash
    Mincha Following Kiddush	 12:30 PM
	 No Ma’ariv Services
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TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM HAS 
A LONG, RICH HISTORY 
OF SERVING THE JEWISH 
COMMUNITY OF ROSLYN.

Since 1951, we have provided a wide tent, a 
nurturing spiritual home in which Jews are 
welcome in good times and in times of need. 
We are known for inspirational worship, 
celebration of life cycle events, creative Jewish 
education, exceptional clergy and leadership. 
We offer three outstanding religious schools, as 
well as cutting edge adult education programs, 
and unequaled family learning programs.

TBS is a proud, generous, caring Jewish 
community. Members are frequently moved to 
demonstrate their support of our goals, both 
as volunteers and with financial donations. We 
appreciate their gifts of time and money: they 
are all gifts from the heart.

thank you in advance for your generosity!

For more information, please call Eileen Bohrer, 
Executive Director at 516-621-2288 ext. 113

This year TBS has identified a “Wish List” 
to guide all of those who are inspired to donate financially!

1.	 	Handicapped accessibility in sanctuary $150K
2.	 Headphones and large print siddurim $2500 

sponsored
3.	 �	Renovate Religious School bathrooms (2)  

$25,000 each
4.	 	New air conditioning unit (small) $25,000
5.	 Boardroom renovation $25,000 sponsored
6.	 	Boardroom furniture $25,000
7.	 Boardroom technology $10,000
8.	 New Talisim (50) $2000 sponsored
9.	 	Special Needs teacher (2) $8000 each for  

1 school year
10.		ECC playground equipment $20,000
11.	Outdoor classroom equipment $10,000
12.		iPads Religious School (8) $800 each
13.		Large iPad $1000
14.		Game room equipment- bubble hockey, pool 		

table, ping pong tables (Day Camp) $3500
15.	 Refurbishment & renovation of The Hyams  

 Judaica Museum $25,000
16.	Digital signage $20,000
17.	 Sponsorship & maintenance of all ornamental 

Temple silver  $18,000
18.		Renovate lower level multi-purpose room 		

$25,000
19.	Office and reception area renovation $50,000

OUR

WISHLIST

We know committed supporters are excited about the future of TBS. If you have an IRA and are 70 1/2 years or older, 
you can transfer up to $100,000 per year to Temple Beth Sholom. Funds must be transferred directly by the IRA trustee 
and can count toward meeting minimum distribution requirements. Ask your tax advisor for details and then call 
Eileen Bohrer at 516-621-2288 ext. 113.
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HIGH HOLIDAY APPEAL 2022
As of October 28, 2022

Thank You

Abdekalimi, Hartley
Abdekalimi, Parviz
Ackerman, Rita & Gary
Adler, Marjorie & Philip
Albala, Maurizio
Albin, Ariel & Scott
Allen, Barbara & Steven
Altman, Rebecca & Michael
Auerbach, Sophia & Ross
Baharestani, Nikki and Samuel
Bank, Carmel & Jonathan
Baron, Anita & William
Bartell, Susan & Lewis
Barzideh Nazanin & Kruger, Adam
Barzideh, Vida
Bass, Denise & Barry
Bass, Stuart
Berger, Cindi & Mitchell
Berger, Sanford
Berger, Sydney
Bergman, Felice & Leonard
Bernard, Martin
Bernstein, Linda & Melvin
Beyer, Caryn & Michael
Bichoupan, Carolyn & Robert
Blattman, Andrea & David
Bloom, Beatrice
Borsykowsky, Risa & Michael
Brisman, John
Brisman, Madeline & Michael
Brown, Susan & Stuart
Camassar, Judy & Todd
Canova, Carolyn & John
Chernofsky, Irving
Chertok, Harriet & Mark
Cohen, Helayne & Jerry
Cohen, Jane
Cohen, Mark
Cohen, Robert
Cooperman - Faber, Janet &    	    
Cooperman, Brian
Cott, Pamela & Noel
Dash, Barbara and David
Dashefsky, Nadine & Donald
Dee, Jill
Defrin, Marla & Scott

Denberg, William
DerAris, Melanie & Neil
Dicker, Ellen & Joshua
Drabkin, Eva & Jess
Draizin, Judith & Dennis
Dubner, Cheri & David
Dubofsky, Lindsay & Ned
Dubowsky, Debbie & Jay
Dzigas, Jennifer & Bradley
Edelblum, Lisa & David
Edelman, Marisa & Robert
Eder, Janet
Elmalem, Valerie & Frankel, David
Eshaghi, Manouchehr & Afsaneh
Eshaghi, Shawn
Feder, Lynn & Barry
Fedida, Rebecca & Ofer
Felderman, Lisa & Theodore
Feldman, Carol
Feldman, Cindy & David
Feldman, Janet
Feldstein, Roxanne & Richard
Felsendfeld, Terry & Arthur
Fetner, Rachel & Rosof, Jeremy
Fingerman, Ellen & Barton
Fisher, Arlene & Daniel
Fisher, Jeffrey
Fishman, Lisa & Marc
Fishman, Susan
Fliegler, Allison & Brett
Floam, Kim & Dennis
Forchheimer, Deborah & Adam
Forrest, Farrah & Seth
Frank, Tara & Kaso, Philip
Freedberg, Bella & Barry
Fried, Amy & Daniel
Friedlander, Elaine & Marvin
Friedman, Cheryl & Mark
Friedmann, Rachel & Jared
Gajer, Reva & Paul
Gans, Dawn & Austin
Geffner, Donna
Gerber, Eva & Sanford
Gilaad-Lederman, Talya & 
   Lederman, Lloyd
Gilady, Laura & Dvir

Gilady, Ronit & Ronnen
Gilbert, Sharone & Richard
Gilbert, Vanda & Michael
Giller, Ivy & Jeffrey  
Glass, Barbara & Lawrence
Glick, Rochelle & Harry
Goldfarb, Alison & Andrew
Goldstein, Barbara & Howard
Goldstein, Billy
Goldstein, Sherrie & Alan
Goodman, Rena & Andrew
Gordon, Carrie & Harold
Gordon, Roberta & Daniel
Granet, Chloe & Dusty
Gross, Cindy & Adam
Grossman, Craig
Gutell, Amy & Adam
Hahn, Ginger
Hahn, Leslie & Michael
Halegua, Aaron
Halegua, Pearl & Nathan
Hammerman, Debra
Hammerman, Meredith & Michael
Held, Susan & Jonathon
Herzog, Lisa & Larry
Hirsch, Sherry and Jack
Hoffman, Wendy & Stephen
Horwitz, Karen & Jeffrey
Jacobs, Elaine & Michael
Janowitz, Sammy
Kallif, Sara & Ted
Kamberg, Marci & Mark
Kandel, Barbara & Joseph
Kantorowitz, Lori & Steven 
Kaplan, Barbara & Alan
Katz, Arlene & Seymour
Katz, Cindy & Ronnie
Kay, Anita & Marty
Kelbick, Rene
Kessler, Yale
Kesten, Nadine & Lewis
Klein, Beth & Arnon
Klein, Jill & Preston, Robert
Kohl, Barbara & Steve
Kolin, Stephanie & Brian
Kotin, Ellen & Michael
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Your generous response to our High Holiday Appeal provides 
support to the work of the congregation. 

You gave with an open hand, despite a difficult economy.

Thank You

Kowalsky, Shari & Robert
Krampf, Jack
Kranz, Anca & Andrei
Kravitz, Jeanne & Goldman, Mark
Krebs,Glenn
Kristal, Jay
Landesberg, Helene & Leonard
Landsman, Betsy
Landsman, Rosalyn & Martin
Lazar, Susan & Jason
Lebovitz, Linda & Finkelstein, Andrew
Lefland, Renee & Mallin, Dan
Lerman, Jeffrey
Leventhal, Jay
Levin, Deborah & 
   Lau, Billy Tse Chiang
Levine, Charlotte
Licht Wolgel, Lisbeth
Lichy, Regla
Lieberman, Ian
Lieberman, Liza
Lilling, Marcia & Mark
Lipper, Susan & Gil
Luft, Beatrice & David
Magid, Amy & Marc
Mand, Lenore
Mann, Limor & Jordan
Marchlewski, Deborah & Robert
Marder, Galina
Margulis, Paula & Michael
Marks, Sarah & Bradly
Mayer, Hilda
Meirowitz, Natalie & Lewis
Monsef, Fleur & Hooshang
Moskowitz, Dana & Eric
Most, Alan
Most, Sara
Naviasky, Jill
Naviasky, Louis
Nevins, Mark & Susan
Newman, Howard & Melissa
Oestrich, David
Ostad, Michael & Alonna
Ostroff, Marci & Moskowitz, Martin 
Ostrow, Batsheva & Ronald 
Ostrow, Jonathan & Rose

Paley, Vicki & Winston
Palter, Michele & Steven
Pellman, Phyllis & Elliot
Perfit, Debbie
Pessah-Pollack, Rachel & 
   Pollack, David
Pollack, Ellen & Joshua
Pomerantz, Howard & 
   Grabkowitz, Allan
Poupko, Joyce
Putterman, Helen & Burton
Rand, Susan & James
Relkin, Ellen & Allen
Relkin, Stephanie
Rick, Charles
Ringler, Jocelyn & Yaakov
Roberts, Christine & Jeffrey
Rogoff, Kim & Jaffee, Michael
Rosen, Harriet
Rosen, Jane and Harold
Rosen, Lee
Rosen, Stacey & Silverman, Mark
Rosenblat, Ruth & Michael
Ross, Tracy & Ray
Rotstein, Lewis
Rotstein, Tina & Paul
Rubenstein, Dara & Brian
Rubenstein, Marilyn & Barry
Ruskin, Lea & Melvin
Sabet, Arielle & Ryan
Saltzman, Jane & Brad
Samuels-Stein, Alisa
Sarraf, Parvaneh & Ramin
Schechter, Rose & Alan
Schneid, Laura & Dreyfus, Leonard 
Schneider, Jacqueline
Schor, Fran & Glenn
Schor, Rachel & Michael
Schreiber, Nancy & Michael
Schwartz, Renee & Walter
Seltzer, Sandra & Steven
Seyburn, Leah
Seyburn, Robin & David
Shalom, Debra
Sharp, Arlene & Arlene
Siegel, Wendy & Scott

Silverman, Miriam
Silverman, Stephen
Simkhai, Shirin & Avi
Simon, Sheila & Joel
Simonson, Robin & Barry
Sincoff, Wendy & Gregg
Sirota, Jason
Sirota, Paige & Lawrence
Sirota, Stefi & Craig
Sorkin, Stephanie & Jeff
Sprung, Roberta & Albert
Sterling, Tinette
Stoller, Elise & Glenn
Sundel, Julia & Adam
Swersky, Mary Ellen & Robert
Swersky, Steven
Tabak, Cathy
Tolins, Doris
Torodash, Meredith & Jon 
Tract, Sharon & Marc
Unger, Ellen & Glenn
Wachsman, Jacqueline & Daniel
Wagner, Jill & Evan
Wain, Sydney & Tobey
Walk, Ellen & Paul
Warshavsky, Pamela
Warshavsky, Sherri & Saul
Warshawsky, Rose & Martin
Wasserman, Jocelyn & Jared
Wasserman, Julie & David
Weber, Aimee & Barm
Weiler, Nicole  & Saks, Allen
Weinberg, Greta
Weinreb, Susan
Wilkins, Laurie & Stuart
Wingate, Shoshanna
Winik, Sara & Jeffrey
Wolgel, Claude
Wulwick, Dorine & Robert
Yarnell, Suzanne
Yousefzadeh, Madeline & David
Zeldis, Roberta &  Steven
Zivari, Debora & Itzchak  
Zucker, Deborah & Greg  
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DONATIONS
(from 9/24/22 through 10/28/22)

ARTHUR GOLDBERG SOCIAL ACTION & CULTURAL 
ARTS PROGRAM FUND 
In honor of (with Gratitude) Cara Weinstein Rosenthal
  Louise and Robert Hersh
In memory of Harvey Beyer
  Louise and Robert Hersh
In memory of Naomi Saliternick
  Louise and Robert Hersh
In honor of Rose Schecter with thanks and 
appreciation
  Louise and Robert Hersh
In honor of Amy Magid with thanks and appreciation
    Louise and Robert Hersh
In honor of the Drabkins on the birth of their 
grandson
  Louise and Robert Hersh

BERNICE & ALBERT B. COHEN ENDOWMENT FUND
In memory of Lillian Kane
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In memory of Lucy Polaniecki
  Sandy and Steve Seltzer
  Lisa and Richard Levine
In memory of Larry Defrin
  Amy and Marc Magid

BERNICE COHEN EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER FUND
In honor of the baby naming of Phyllis and Elliot 
Pellman’s granddaughter, Jacqueline 
  Gina and Michael Wadler
In honor of the baby naming of Felicity Dzigas
  Rebecca and Michael Altman

GENERAL DONATION 
In honor of a lovely and welcoming Service at TBS on 
Shabbat morning
  Marsha Singer
In memory of Bruce Janvey
  Janvey & family
In honor of the High Holiday Honor
  Carolyn and John Canova
In honor of Rose and Alan Schecter
  Bernice Gordon
  John Butler
In honor of Max Goldpin
  Jaron and Dana Mandel
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Donna Bartolomeo
  Roberta and Steven Zeldis

  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg
  Eleanor Liebmann
  Susan and Rob Lang
General Donation
  Sammy Janowitz
  Drs. Samuel & Nikki Baharestani
In memory of David and Lucille Kain
  Evelyn Bystran
In honor of David Dash Hatan Bereshit honoree at 
Simchat Torah 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg
In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Julian Ostrow
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua
Donation
  Helen Rabinowitz
  Jeffrey A. Fisher
  Helayne and Jerry Cohen
  Tara Frank

HAROLD KALB PRAYERBOOK FUND 
In memory of Celia and Frank Litwin
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
In memory of Sarah and Jacob Mansky
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
In memory of Lillian and Abraham Fingerman
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Eva and Sanford Gerber
  Lisa Schlesinger
In memory of James L Schlesinger
  Lisa Schlesinger, Baran, Weiss & Weil Families

INCLUSION FUND
In honor of Limor Mann- Simchat Torah Honoree
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of David Dash- Simchat Torah Honoree
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor Adam Guttell- Simchat Torah Honoree
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In memory of Edy Haber Lucas’ Mother, Lucy Haber 
Polaniecki
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua

JACK WERTENTEIL KIDDUSH FUND 
In honor of the baby naming of Phyllis and Elliot 
Pellman’s granddaughter, Jacqueline
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Roz and Marty Landsman



November/December 2022  •  25 

DONATIONS
(from 9/24/22 through 10/28/22)

In memory of Morris Beckman
  René Kelbick

MALKA’S FUND FOR LIFE LONG LEARNING 
In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Harrison Albin
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Harleigh Rockfeld
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Julian Ostrow
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Eden Ringler
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Pollack
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Ethan Vishnick
  Rebecca and Michael Altman

MILTON HOROWITZ RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND
In memory of the Laura Parness
  Bill Parness & Shelley Weinstock
In honor of Jess and Eva Drapkin on the birth of their 
grandson, David
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg

RABBI’S FUND
In memory of Harry Epstein
  Jane S. Cohen
In memory of Clara Cohen
  Jane S. Cohen
In memory Eva Farba
  Sara Kallif
In honor of TBS’ thoughtful remembrance
  Roslyn Karmin

RABBI ALAN B. LUCAS LEGACY FUND
In memory of Edy Haber Lucas’ Mother, Lucy Haber 
Polaniecki
  Helen and Burton Putterman
  Arlene and Seymour Katz  
  Wendy Jager Hyman and Arnold Hyman
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
  Robin and Barry Simonson
  Susan and Gil Lipper
  Marilyn and Barry Rubenstein
  Janet Eder
  Dorine and Robert Wulwick
  Anita and Bill Baron
  Carrie and Harold Gordon
In memory of Shirlee Roberts
  Carrie Gordon

In memory of Larry Defrin
  Carrie and Harold Gordon

SIDNEY & RUTH KAHAN CHESED FUND
In honor of the naming of our granddaughter Jacqueline Leo 
Wadler - Sarah Ari and the birth of our grandson Theodore 
Pellman Rothchild
  Phyllis and Elliot Pellman
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Anita and William Baron’s 
granddaughter
  Phyllis and Elliot Pellman
In memory of Nosrat Sohayegh
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In memory of Robert Kane’s mother, Lillian Kane
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua
In memory of Larry Defrin
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Phyllis and Elliot Pellman

WILLIAM SPIELMAN SOLOMON SCHECHTER SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND 
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Stacey Rosen & Mark Silverman
  Harriet Rosen

WINGATE USY SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In honor of Julian Ostrow’s Bar Mitzvah
  Donna Bartolomeo 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
In memory of Goldie Meyers
  Sheila Rosenberg
In memory of Samuel Bregman
  Alvin Bregman
In memory of Pauline Bregman
  Alvin Bregman
In memory of Jolan Galambos
  Irene Galambos
In memory of Eva Gaspar
  Andrew and Nina Gaspar
In memory of Morris Adoff
  Mindy Golodny
In memory of Judith Stein
  Barbara and Alan Kaplan
In memory of Ethel Schaja
  Georgine Schaja
In memory of Robert Piltz
  Georgine Schaja
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DONATIONS
(from 9/24/22 through 10/28/22)

In memory of Minnie Miller
  Carla Sue Feinstein
In memory of Ida Pollack
  Bruce Pollack
In memory of Manny Glassman
  Jill Dee
In memory of Gazella Kramer
  Judith and Robert Groman
In memory of Dorothy Einhorn
  Roslyn Karmin
In memory of Clara Karmin
  Roslyn Karmin
In memory of Vera Glotzer
  David Glotzer
In memory of Shirley Lieber
  Madeline and Irwin Lieber
In memory of Halina Weiss
  Helen and Burt Putterman
In memory of Gussie Putterman
  Helen and Burt Putterman
In memory of Harry Rabinowitz
  Eleanor and Morton Roberts
In memory of Murray Goldstein
  Mara and Howard Rachlin
In memory of Martha and Samuel Schwartz
  David Schwartz
In memory of Joel Sterling
  Tinette Sterling
In memory of Harry Epstein
  Jane S. Cohen
In memory of Irving Spitalnick
  Robert Spitalnick
In memory of Joseph Schargel
  Robert Spitalnick
In memory of Stanley Drachman
  Ellen Dicker
In memory of Sarah Shermer
  Susan Grossman
In memory of Harry Janoson
  Marc Janoson
In memory of Steven Anapolle
  Lynne Kanner and Family
In memory of Fannie Gilbert
  Doris Tolins
In memory of Eugene Marder
  Galina Marder
In memory of Lucille Kain
  Marsha Barnoy

In memory of Israel Gajer
  Paul and Reva Gajer
In memory of Michael Kishel
  Rosalyn Landsman
In memory of David Ostroff
  Marci Ostroff
In memory of Yehoshua Nadler
  Lydia Seggev
In memory of Arthur Bernard
  Martin Bernard
In memory of Nat Brown
  Cedric Brown
In memory of Solomon Solomon
  Rachel and Steven Ravich
In memory of Sally Ravich
  Rachel and Steven Ravich
In memory of Ethel Birnbaum
  Mark Birnbaum
In memory of Clara Florence Bass
  Stuart Bass & Family
In memory of Leon A. Katz
  Nancy and David Katz
In memory of Leon Futoran
  Jean Futoran
In memory of Howard Krebs
  Glenn Krebs
In memory Rhoda Hoffman
  Laurie and Arthur Zagelbaum
In memory of Eddie Winik
  The Winik Family
In memory of Arlene Kastanwitch
  Nadine and Donald Dashefsky
In memory of Abraham Feldman
  Philip Feldman
In memory of Elizabeth Forley
  Erwin Forley
In memory of Marlene Opell Schneider
  Alice Opell
In memory of Al Schreiber
  Michael Schreiber
In memory of Sarah Schwadron
  Marlene and Joseph Schwadron
In memory of Martin Schwartz
  Renee and Walter Schwartz
In memory of Irving Strassler
  Robert Strassler
In memory of Claire Tolins
  Doris Tolins
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DONATIONS
(from 9/24/22 through 10/28/22)

In memory of David Gruber
  Danna Gruber Truglio
In memory of Archie Wilkins
  Laurie and Stuart Wilkins
In memory of Frances Rose
  Elihu Rose
In memory of Sol Cohen
  Gail Rose
In memory of Sylvia Schlussel
  Eleanor Liebmann
In memory of Dr. Lewis H. Licht
  Lisbeth, Lindsay and Chelsea Wolgel
In memory of Charles Friesner
  Charlotte Levine
In memory of Joseph and Gertrude Abush
  Tracy and Stephen
In memory of Fay Alstodt
  Melody Alstodt
In memory of Alan Friedlander
  Elaine and Marvin Friedlander
In memory of Lois Polansky
  Laura Gilady
In memory of Marcus Glass
  Barbara and Larry Glass
In memory of Ruth Golodny
  Mindy and Steve Golodny
In memory of Arthur Altman
  Mindy and Steve Golodny
In memory of David Howard
  Bette and Philip Howard
In memory of Philip H. Lerman
  Jeffrey Lerman and Grandchildren Ian, Alison and   		
  Bonnie
In memory of Murray Rachlin
  Mara and Howard Rachlin
In memory of Florence Rosenberg
  Marist and Andy Rosenberg
In memory of Gertrude Rubin
  Marist and Andy Rosenberg
In memory of Louis Shwarootz
  Sara and Michael Shaw
In memory of Elie Mayorkas
  Alberte Wadler
In memory of Cathy Baron-Levy
  Andrea and David Blattman
In memory of Robert Martin
  Sheryl and Allan Martin

In memory of Donald Pepper
  Lisa and David Edelblum
In memory of Morton Sorkin Yahrzeit
  Stephanie and Jeff Sorkin
In memory of Robert Liebmann
  Robin and Barry Simonson
In memory of Theodore Geffner
  Helen Geffner
In memory of Ruth and Eric Loeb
  Audrey and Steven Kerpen
In memory of Sylvia and Egon Kerpen
  Audrey and Steven Kerpen
In memory of Frances Landsman
  Martin Landsman
In memory of Herman Hilf and Eva Pellman
  Phyllis & Elliot Pellman
In memory of Eva Farba
  Ana and Martin Kay
  
Donations
  Jack Weinstein
  Sylvie and Steven Posner
  Cyrus Zareh
  

To make a donation:
visit our TBS website at tbsroslyn.org 
and click the DONATE button in the 

upper right-hand corner 
of the homepage.
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Steve Kushmakov
General Manager

Steve@colbeh.com
516-800-1336

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Rd.

Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 810-0800

Adam Novak

Funeral Director
managing partner

direct Phone/text:
516-418-7000

516-418-7000 • 631-213-1750 • info@graveside.com

jerusalem memorial chapels

Personally Available 24/7
for Families in Their Time of Need 
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AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support 
your favorite charitable organization every time you shop, at no 
cost to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com you’ll find the 
exact same low prices, vast selection and convenient shopping 
experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon 

Support TBS through AmazonSmile!
will donate a portion of the purchase price to your favorite 
charitable organization. On your first visit to AmazonSmile, type 
"Temple Beth Sholom, Roslyn Hts NY” in the search bar. It will 
remember your selection, and then every eligible purchase you 
make on AmazonSmile will result in a donation to TBS!

•  Dignified and comfortable chapels, located in Queens or Great Neck.

• Graveside services at locations throughout the New York Metro area.

•  Real-time webcast of chapel services.

•  Experts to guide monument selection.

• Pre-planned funeral arrangements.

Sinai Chapels tm

114-03 Queens Boulevard
Forest Hills, NY 11375 

(718) 445-0300

55 North Station Plaza
Great Neck, NY 11021 

(516) 487-9769

www.jewishfunerals.com

New York state law mandates that all contracts for prearranged funeral agreements executed by 
applicants for or recipients of supplemental social security income or medical assistance be irrevocable. 

Sinai Chapels respects all Jewish traditions and customs,  

has a compassionate staff that is second to none,  

and has three generations of experience serving New York’s Jewish families. 
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Our Sincere Condolences To:
Robert Kane on the death of his beloved mother, Lillian Kane
Jeffrey Roberts on the death of his beloved mother and longtime temple member, 
Shirlee Roberts.
The family of Anita Better, temple member, on her passing.
Scott Defrin on the death of his beloved father, Larry Defrin.
Alan Kaplan on the death of his beloved mother, Sharon Kaplan.
Seth Forrest on the death of his beloved mother, Marjorie Forrest.
The family of Rita Nadel, temple member, on her passing.

Thank You:
The family of Scott Defrin would like to thank the clergy and the TBS community for The family of Scott Defrin would like to thank the clergy and the TBS community for 
their support during difficult times.their support during difficult times.

Many thanks to all my TBS friends who were kind enough to honor my mother's Many thanks to all my TBS friends who were kind enough to honor my mother's 
memory through contributions, cards, calls, meals and warm wishes. Your memory through contributions, cards, calls, meals and warm wishes. Your 
thoughtfulness and generosity are much appreciated. Edy Lucasthoughtfulness and generosity are much appreciated. Edy Lucas

TEMPLE FAMILY

Minyan Breakfast

Become a Sunday Morning Breakfast Sponsor to mark a yahrzeit or 
to share a simcha after minyan! 
The name of the person you are honoring or remembering will be shared 
in the Programming and Education and Shabbat Shalom e-blast prior to 
the Sunday breakfast that you are sponsoring. 

Go to our website at tbsroslyn.org and click on Donate from the main 
menu then Sunday Minyan Breakfast Sponsor to see sponsorship 
options.
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NIGHT
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2022

Doors open at 7:00 PM  Show starts promptly at 8:00 PM

COMEDY 
JOIN US FOR A NIGHT FULL OF LAUGHTER

Three professional comedians! A gazillion laughs!!! 
A fun evening with friends and snacks. What could be better?

 TBS MEN’S CLUB PRESENTS

For more information & to purchase tickets:
tbsroslyn.org/event/comedy-night


